Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 20 April 2011 at Corbett School
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 

District Councillor McCardle.
Councillors: D Kimbley, W Snelson, Mrs. J Tudor, Mrs. J Humphries, S Homer
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
545. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Mrs. L Jones and County Councillor Edwards. 
546. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
There were no Declarations of Interest.
547. MINUTES: 

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 16 March 2011, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
548. MATTERS ARISING:
Declarations of Interest
The Clerk reported on her conversation with Lin Robinson, who referred the Councillors to the Code of Conduct. The Clerk reminded the Councillors of personal, financial and prejudicial interests and the reasonableness test. A Declaration of Interest must be specifically declared, a general interest cannot be expressed in respect of the whole meeting.
Speeding Issues: Gospel Ash Road

Mr. David Wright at Highways stated that as a result of a new system of Divisional Highway plans each County member now had to prioritise local pressures in their division. Every effort would be made to deliver the top three in each financial year. A meeting will be held shortly with Cllr. Edwards to discuss his priorities. The Clerk agreed to obtain an update from Cllr. Edwards.
Red Strip Six Ashes Road
Mr. David Wright from Highways reported that it is no longer county policy to apply red surfacing to the carriageways. It will either wear off or the road will be surface dressed in due course and the area not replaced. The Cllrs expressed concern at the current condition and requested the clerk contact Mr Wright to express their disappointment and request a refund.
Request for Gas

Gavin Williamson MP had suggested arranging a meeting with a representative of British Gas/Centrica, following which he would meet with the Council to discuss viability re costs etc.
549. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
Cllr. Tudor had been consulted by a Parishioner in respect of vehicle weight restrictions through the village. The Councillors were reminded that previous investigations had concluded that it was not possible to restrict vehicle weights due to the calculation of circular routes.

David Wright (Highways) had offered to meet with Councillors during the day. It was however agreed that such a meeting was no longer required at the current time.

550. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES

There were no committee reports.
551. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no questions from members of the public in attendance.
552. FINANCE
a. Accounts 31.3.2011

The Cllrs reviewed the accounts prepared by the Clerk. It was agreed that an additional week would be provided to review the accounts and raise further questions, due to the limited time available at the meeting. Approval of the accounts, subject to any queries raised by 30 April 2011, was proposed by Cllr. Kimbley and seconded by Cllr. Snelson, all were in favour. Subsequent note: No queries were received by the Clerk, therefore the accounts were deemed approved.
The annual governance statement was reviewed and completed. The books will be passed to Bill Hayhurst for the internal audit, prior to submission to the Audit Commission.
The Risk Assessment and Internal Controls will be reviewed next month.

b. Insurance Quotations

The Clerk reported that she held two quotations for the insurance review, these being from Allianz, the existing supplier, and Zurich. A third quotation is expected from Came and Company. There was a substantial difference between the two quotations received to date. The policy is not due for renewal until June 2011, it was therefore agreed to circulate the documents for review, prior to the next meeting when a decision would be made.

c. Cheques – The following cheque was proposed by Cllr. Kimbley and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Humphries:

a. Corbett School  In lieu of room hire
          
£10.00

b. CPRE


S110


£30.00
c. Chipmonk Computing
Admin


£29.99

553. PLANNING MATTERS
Received:  
i. PA 11/00248/FUL 97 Six Ashes Road, Bobbington, DY7 5EA – First Floor side extension over existing garage to create bedroom with associated en-suite – no objections.
Responded

ii. PA 11/00174/FUL Salters Park Farm, Lutley Lane, Bobbington DY7 5DQ – General purpose agricultural building – No objection

iii. PA  11/00090/FUL Meadow Side, Blacklands Barns, Six Ashes Road, Halfpenny Green, DY7 5DP- Installation of a multi-fuel stove including flue system and external chimney – No objection

iv. PA 11/00154/REN School House, Gospel Ash Road, Bobbington, DY7 5EF – Two-storey side and single storey front extensions (renewal of 08/00109/FUL) – No objection


554. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Kimbley reported that WAAG had agreed to remain intact until the Legislation currently being prepared is passed.
The Cllrs. discussed a jet that had landed a couple of times at the airport in the previous week

555. CORRESPONDENCE
 South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Inter Parish Games 2011
County Council of Staffordshire – membership invitation

SSC Intergenerational mapping

Planning lists 25/3/11, 18/3/11, 11/3/11

Staffordshire Community works – support and business plans

CPRE – donation request

Corbett School – letter of thanks

Tree warden newsletter

Royal Forestry Society letter

556. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Gavin Williamson MP Surgery
The Clerk reported that a surgery may be held in the village during May. The MP’s PA had requested details of possible venues. 

Civic Award

The Chairman asked the Councillors to consider possible nominations for the Civic Award. It was agreed to defer any decision to the next meeting.

Tom Butler Cup Competition:

Clarification was requested as to whether the Tom Butler Cup competition would be undertaken this year. The Clerk confirmed it was a bi-annual competition which was held in 2010. The next event will therefore be 2012.
Yew Tree Farm:

Concerns were raised as to possible developments at Yew Tree Farm. The Clerk agreed to speak with SSC.

Whittimere Quarry:
Cllr. Mrs. Humphries reported concerns in respect of the above quarry, it was agreed that these would be passed to Cllr. Edwards.

The Chairman reported a conversation with Laura Ellwood, who works for a television production company in London. They were seeking a place from where to shoot pictures/film of the Dudley/Wolverhampton area. The Councillors listed several locations for the Chairman to report to Laura.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING   18 May 2011      


Meeting Closed 9.15pm.
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